The regular meeting of the City Council was held in the Municipal Building on December 21, 1965 at 7:30 P.M. with Mayor Holcomb presiding.

Present: J.C. Holcomb, Archie Woods, C.W. Bryant, V.O. Flanary, R.L. Collins

Also Present: David Norman, City Manager

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

Mr. Vollie Bolling of Guest River appeared before council requesting a sewer tap to his property, said sewer tap to come from across the road. He stated that he would pay only \$65.00. Mr. Bolling also stated that if something is not done within the next few days, legal action will be taken. He stated that the water backed up in 3507 basement due to sewer construction by Daniels Plumbing & Heating. He also stated that plaster in his house was cracked by construction. Council referred this matter to city manager to check with City Attorney to see what could be worked out.

Mr. Cowden and Mr. Danner of the 600 Block of Roberts Avenue appeared before council requesting work to be done on the alley which served their properties. He 3508 also stated they would like to have a street light. Matter referred to City Manager.

Mr. Norman reported that the water line to the American Legion Cabin had been installed.

.

Mr. Norman reported that Calgon had been ordered and that their representative would be here second week of January to start placing this in the water system.

3510

3509

On motion made and duly seconded the resignation of J.J. Stump, Jr. as a member of the Norton Redevelopment ϵ Housing Authority was accepted.

3511

On motion by V.O. Flanary, seconded by R.L. Collins and carried by unanimous vote E.O. Breeding, Sr. was appointed as a member of the Norton Redevelopment & Housing Authority to fill the unexpired term of J.J. Stump, Jr.

3512

On motion by Archie Woods, seconded by R.L. Collins and carried by unanimous vote permission was granted John Sturgill for issuance of a taxi driver's permit.

3513

On motion by C.W. Bryant, seconded by Archie Woods and carried by unanimous vote the following Security Resolution was passed:

3514

3517

Council discussed with the City Manager the acceptance of the Ramsey Sewer Plant.

Council instructed the City Manager to look into this matter.

3515

Mr. Norman advised council of the changes to be made in the city hall parking lot. 3516

Mr. Norman presented Treasurer's report for month of November, 1965.

Mr. Norman presented three letters from Cpmpenation Board giving proposed 3518 salaries of Constitutional Officers of City of Norton.

Mr. Norman discussed policy for outside city sewer connections.

On motion by V.O. Flanary, seconded by C.W. Bryant and carried by unanimous 3519 vote council moved that sewer connection charge outside city be \$150.00, plus cost of installation and charge of 30% of water bill per month with no sewer connections being made unless applicant is on city water system.

There being no further business to come before the council same adjourned.